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	The National Transportation Safety Board to Issue Final Report on Metrolink Accident

The National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) is expected to release its findings on the probable cause of the 2008 Metrolink accident in which 25 people were killed. The NTSB is scheduled to hold a board meeting on January 21, 2010 to address a final report on the head-on collision between a Metrolink train and a freight train in Chatsworth. It is expected that after the meeting, the agency will release a summary of the final report, including the probable cause and may also make additional safety recommendations. Below is the press release NTSB issued.

************************************************************

                       NTSB ADVISORY

************************************************************

 

National Transportation Safety Board

Washington, DC 20594

 

January 14, 2010

 

************************************************************

 

NTSB TO MEET ON FINAL REPORT ON 2008 METROLINK 

ACCIDENT IN CHATSWORTH, CALIFORNIA

 

************************************************************

 

Washington, DC - The National Transportation Safety Board will hold a 

Board meeting on Thursday, January 21, 2010, at 9:30 a.m. in its Board 

Room and Conference Center, 429 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W., Washington, 

D.C. The Board will consider a final report on the following investigation:

 

On September 12, 2008, at approximately 4:22 pm (PDT), Metrolink 

commuter train 111 collided with a Union Pacific freight train near 

Chatsworth, California.  As a result of the head-on accident, there were 25 

fatalities and numerous injuries.

  

A live and archived webcast of the proceedings will be available on the 

Board's website at http://www.ntsb.gov/events/Boardmeeting.htm. 

Technical support details are available under "Board Meetings" on the 

NTSB website. To report any problems, please call 703-993-3100 and ask 

for Webcast Technical Support.

 

A summary of the Board's final report, which will include findings, 

probable cause and safety recommendations, will appear on the website 

shortly after the conclusion of the meeting. The entire report will appear 

on the website several weeks later.

 

Directions to the NTSB Board Room: Front door located on Lower 10th 

Street, directly below L'Enfant Plaza. From Metrorail, exit L'Enfant Plaza 

station at 9th and D Streets escalator, walk through shopping mall, at CVS 

store (on the left), take escalator (on the right) down one level. The Board 

Room will be to your left.

Nation’s Only Chemical/Biological Weapons Detection Dog Introduced at Metro

Deputy CEO Paul Taylor joined Sheriff Lee Baca, Commander Dan Finkelstein and other Sheriff’s Department officers this morning at a media event in the Metro Board room where the nation’s first chemical/biological weapons detection dog was introduced and  demonstrated his amazing ability to detect hazardous substances. Johnny Ringo, a 17-month-old black labrador retriever, can detect anthrax, ricin and other poisons with a sense of smell that is nearly 100 million times better than humans and more precise than any instrument. For today’s demonstration, the hazardous substances Johnny Ringo sniffed out were in non-lethal doses. The dog will be available for patrolling Metro rolling stock and facilities but also for other needs in the county such as ensuring the safety of the Golden Globe awards this weekend. He was used for the recent Rose Parade and BCS college football championship game in Pasadena. The Sheriff’s Transit Services Bureau also has 13 bomb sniffing detection dogs. Today’s media event was attended by numerous television reporters as well as a KNX radio reporter. Stories are expected to air throughout the day and evening. 

Media Alert -I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project

Media Relations has contacted City News to report that no night-time construction activity is planned on the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project this weekend or Monday due to the Martin Luther King Holiday.  Restriping work is currently scheduled to resume Tuesday January 19.  However, due to the likelihood of rains next week, the contractor will make a decision Tuesday whether to move forward with planned work.  Media is being advised to refer the public to metro.net/I-405 for the latest construction updates.

Media Relations also has issued a news release announcing the January 20 Open House for the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project.  The open house, to be held at the Westwood Recreation Center in Los Angeles from 3 to 7 p.m., will show the results of earlier community feedback on specific aesthetic elements for the project, which includes the design of project sound walls, retaining walls, undercrossing bridges, overcrossing bridges, and landscaping. Metro’s Design-Build contractor has incorporated these community comments and will display the final design.

Web Site Link:  http://www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_008_2010.htm
Media Inquiry on Westside Subway Extension Century City Open House 

Media Relations has also issued a news release announcing a Century City Open House for the Westside Subway Extension Project.  The meeting, to be held February 2  at 2029 Century Park East, is intended to bring Century City workers up to speed with progress on the project, discuss plans for a future Century City station and invite public input.  

Web Site Link: http://www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_007_2010.htm
Downtown & Mid-Corridor Project Status Update Open House

Please find enclosed an invitation to our January 27  Project Status Update Open House for the Downtown and Mid-Corridor areas of the Expo Light Rail Line. At this meeting we will cover the following topics: Phase 1 Project Overview, Construction Status Update, Track (Rail) Installation, Station Construction, Utility Improvements, La Brea Aerial Structure and Local Traffic Advisories. The meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 27 at the Holman United Methodist Church, White Hall Room  located at 3320 W. Adams Boulevard Los Angeles, CA 90018 from 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100115_%20A_B_Public_Meeting_Eng_Span_for_Website.pdf
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be attending the Reinterment Site & Memorial Wall Dedication I will also be meeting with Directors Huizar, Robinson, Fasana, DuBois and Chair Najarian. I will be attending a Meeting to Dicuss SB375 Planning Activities with the COGs, SGAG, AQMD, City of LA, County of LA & SFV/North County Organizations.


	Metro.net Home | Press Room | Projects & Programs | Meeting Agendas | Riding Metro | Metro Library
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority

1 Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, California 90012-2952

Phone: 213-922-6888 Fax: 213-922-7447


